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· WED – OCTOBER 1
· WED – OCTOBER 1

· 3-5 OCTOBER
· SAT  - OCTOBER 18
· SUN – NOVEMBER 2
· JULY 3 – JULY 8, 2004


DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 for 7.00 pm

PAST PRESIDENTS COMMITTEE MEETING -  United Service Club 6.00 pm

DISTRICT 24 CONFERENCE – Novotel Hotel, Brighton-le-Sands, N.S.W 

STATUS OF WOMEN COMMITTEE MEETING – Coffee Club, Waterworks Road, The Gap – 9:30am

GIFT FAIR – Forest Lodge, Forest Place Retirement Village, Sandgate Road, Clayfield.

57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City



Start Spreading the News!


Please Note:  All articles or reports for the Zonta Club of Brisbane Newsletter to be forwarded to Coralie van Straaten-Peretz:  email :   coralie@samford.net    These must be received by the Thursday evening prior to the Dinner meeting to be included.

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Dear Zontians,  

There has been much debate over the years about the viability of our Trash and Treasure, especially since we had to move from Heather’s old stamping ground. This year we made a profit of about $2800 – a healthy addition to our service bank balance. The question remains – does this reflect the time and effort that goes into the Trash and Treasure, and is it value for money (vice versa actually!)? 

Well, whatever view you may have about it as a fund- raising event, there is no escaping the enormous value it has as far as fellowship goes! I was unable to be there for set-up on Friday night, but many members were and I gather that there was a lot of laughter and frivolity as the various curiosities emerged from their old newspaper wrappings. (The wares I mean, not the workers!)

Saturday was great fun despite the heat – and a wonderful complement of Zontians and Hon Zons  turned up to help.  Forgive me if I miss out many of the helpers, but some pictures really spring to mind: Lea, (dressed against the sun in odd clothes she retrieved from the sale racks) demonstrating to clients the virtues of a very small kid’s bike; vegetarian David Watson manfully turning leaky sausages on the barbecue, Collette meeting Veronica’s challenge to get into a 50’s style corset; a diminutive HonZon, (Annette’s Mum) constantly re-hanging clothes; Margaret M and Mary M buying each other’s jackets; Fran and Phillip sharing 11 year old Eloise’s delight in her purchase of a pair of very high heeled silver shoes; Heather professionally appraising the try-ons (No, No! Makes your bum look big );  Jill Pozzi wielding the vacuum cleaner and the svelte Meryl, arriving from Sanctuary Cove in the Lexus, getting out with a broom and sweeping the hall! 

Such times together are precious and give us time to get to know one another - and to laugh! These occasions cement relationships and create unity. What price can you put on that? 

Additionally, at the end, we were able to provide a lovely selection of clothes and household goods to the Anglican Women’s Hostel, Windana and to many women and children living in straitened circumstances in caravan parks.

A great return for the effort, I think!

See you at the meeting,

Dina 

ITEMS TO BRING TO THE MEETING: 

Donations of suitable items to make up Christmas Toilet Packs for the women of Second Chance and Windana.  These could include:

· Shampoo, conditioner, hair brushes, combs, moisturisers, lipsticks, makeup, toiletry bags etc etc.
PAST PRESIDENTS COMMITTEE:  
Committee Chairman, Janet Delpratt has called a meeting for 6.00 pm prior to our dinner meeting.

Dina


FINANCE/FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE:

Chairman, Iris Scott (does this woman ever sleep?) and her hard-working Committee have the following to report:

Trash and Treasure raised in excess of $2700 with a little more to come in.  A big thank you to all the members who helped, especially some new members and also the family members.  We were able to send left over Xmas decorations to Windana, and Save the Children were more than happy to accept some clothes to distribute.  A local school took two carloads of leftovers for their own sale, and Life line won some things also – all ‘good deserving causes’.  Above all, it was a great day for fellowship. 

Christmas is rapidly approaching and we have some improved "old" ideas awaiting you at the October Dinner meeting:

· First, the Annual Salmon Sale is on, with packs of Tasmanian smoked salmon @ $40 (approx 1kg.) and the addition of salmon ‘pearls’ (roe) in 2 sizes, 100g.at $15, and 175g. at $20.  These are high quality products at very competitive prices.  Forms will be available, courtesy of Annette McFarlane. Shirley King and Judy (Goodtime) Anderson will be handling the sales.

· Second, The Bernadette O'Shea selection wine offer is on again, with a slight change. We will have a choice of 4 selections: (1) 6 bottles of red wine, (2) 6 bottles of white wine, (3) 6 mixed (3 red and 3 white wine), and (4) 6 bottles of sparkling.  We’re really catering for everyone and, as you know, Bernadette's choices are always excellent.  At $60 a box we are doing very well indeed. Forms available (courtesy of Annette McFarlane once again) 

· Third, the brand new Christmas Raffle, which Annette has organised.  A number of members have kindly offered to donate some great prizes, including ham, organic chicken, plum puddings, shortbread, etc.etc. This is a real "Christmas pack" and with tickets at $2, how easy will they be to sell?  Tickets available at the October meeting. 

ZONTA GIFT FAIR: November 2 at Forest Lodge, same venue as last year.  Fran Morrison is kindly organising this event, with a team of helpers looking after individual areas. Fran will be looking for more assistance and will be distributing lists etc. at the dinner meeting.  Please, don’t be shy.  Put your time aside to help and be prepared for a really BIG day.  Fran will have more information at the meeting. 

STATUS OF WOMEN, ADVOCACY, LOCAL & INTERNATIONAL SERVICE COMMITTEE:  

Another hard-working committee who have the following to report:

Windana Women’s Hostel:   The management have been out to the home of Margaret McMurdo to inspect the play equipment generously donated by Margaret and are in the process of having it removed and re- construction at Windana.  

The comfort bags for the children of Windana have been completed  making approx 140 for the year to date. 

As reported earlier, Christmas decorations left over from the Trash and Treasure day were delivered by Jill Reeves to Windana.  It has also been suggested that we supply Xmas gift packs to the Mothers at Windana  (approximately 6 - 10 packs).

Safety Cards – PNG Domestic Violence information Cards are at the final proof stage. Jill Reeves is exploring the possibility of sending them over to PNG with the Sisters from her workplace.  

Second Chance Program Fundraising Group –  Lea Greenaway attended their last meeting and presented a report to the Committee with  suggestions for some possible joint projects with this group. Sally Watson and Jennifer West will seek approval to join the organisation as a corporate member (cost $220 per annum) to unify and support further projects.  

Education Awards –  Judith advises that the information calling for nominations for the Education Awards are being sent out to the various schools and interested bodies.

International Service –  Angela Herde is now in receipt of our cheque for $1000 to be used for a worthy project at the hospital in Cambodia, and will report back to the Club when this has been finalised.  Angela is travelling again to Cambodia for 6 months service.  
The Autumn Walk will be organised in the new year as an autumn project.  Both the Board and the Fund Raising Committee are aware of the idea.

Caravan Park Projects:  (a branch of the Save the Children Fund) –  Veronica McLaughlin received and transferred a donation of linen for distribution to the women in need of these items.  She also reports that children’s and women’s clothing (left over from the Trash and Treasure day) were delivered to this area  and that they were thrilled to receive them.

The Committee is investigating the possible preparation of Xmas gifts for the Mother’s in the Caravan Parks.  Veronica has priced gift packs and estimates we would need to spend $10-$15 to put together a toiletry bag with a few nice things to be presented as gifts for the women residents in the Caravan Parks at Christmas.  The Play Scheme Women were very grateful and amazed we would do this. There would be approximately 90 women in the parks they visit so it would mean roughly 30 to 90 packs.  

It was agreed by the Committee that this was a very good project to pursue, and approval will be sought for $1000 to fund the cost of making up these packs including up to 10 packs for the women in Windana.  

The Committee would also like to seek donations of suitable items to make up the packs from our club members (see Items to Bring to the Meeting).   These items should include nice toiletry items, shampoo, conditioner, hair brushes, combs, moisturisers, lipsticks, makeup, toiletry bags etc etc.  Additionally, if anyone knows of an inexpensive source to purchase these items please let Jennifer West know.
Status of Women/ International Service: The committee will explore a possible project to aid in the prevention of and to combat  “trafficking in persons”, paying particular attention to women and girls. 
DISTRICT WEBSITE:  

For those members who have not, as yet, accessed the District 24 Website, now is the time to find out just how much information is available to you.  Access is available in two parts – General access for everyone (members and non-members) and the section available to members only.  Member security has been foremost in mind and the Zonta confidentiality rules followed at all times.

Web site address:  zontadistrict24.org.au

In order to access the Members Section you will need to register your member details:

1. Go to the home page (address above)

2. On the home page, click the ‘Member Section’

3. In the Members Section, click ‘Join Now’ and follow the prompts (which will ask you to enter your details).

4. A message will be sent to the Webmaster and you will be added to the User list within a couple of days.

Once registered you will have access to Club information (available only to members) such as:

The District Directory (updated as required)

District Newsletter

District Committee information

Calendar of District dates relating to club administration

Diary of dates of events in all clubs

Club administration forms

Other club advice

Club sharing of information on specifics as required

Notification of related issues to our mission.

TRADITIONAL CHRISTMAS PUDDINGS:
Some Zonta members met Kitty Warren (Annette McFarlane's mother) who helped out recently at the gift fair. Kitty has been busy making Christmas puddings. Ten delicious puddings made from free range eggs, 
butter, lots of fruit and French brandy (from Annette's liquour cabinet) are being offered for sale. The puddings, which serve six people, are destined to be sold at the gift fair, but any member who would like to 
purchase one prior to the event should speak to Annette at the October meeting. Cost is $8.50 per pudding. All proceeds to Zonta.


CHRISTMAS RAFFLE:
Win the Zonta Christmas Raffle and solve all your food shopping woes!

 Buy a ticket for the opportunity to win:

A side of smoked salmon


A bottle of champagne

A succulent Christmas ham

Two bottles of white wine

An organic chicken



Two bottles of red wine

Home made plum pudding


 Home baked Christmas cake

Home made shortbreads, mince pies, rum balls.

Plus all the trimmings including mustard, cranberry sauce, custard, sweets, soft drinks, bonbons and serviettes.

A limited number of tickets are available at just $2 per ticket. 

Raffle will be drawn on 3rd December 2003 at our Club meeting and delivered to the winner just prior to Christmas.

Books of ten tickets will be available at the October meeting. 

The Grovely TAFE Centre at Woking Street, Grovely will hold a giant plant sale on Saturday 18th October 2003. We have been offered the opportunity to sell tickets for our Christmas raffle to this captive audience. Any member willing to donate time to sell tickets between 9am and 12noon on this day please see Annette McFarlane.

AND FINALLY:  

Church Bulletins often contain interesting information items.  Here are some samples (with thanks to one of our regular church going members):  

· Don’t let worry kill you – let the Church help.

· Next Thursday there will be tryouts for the choir – they need all the help they can get.  

· Barbara ------- is in the hospital and needs blood donors for more transfusions.  She is also having trouble sleeping and requests tapes of Pastor Jack’s sermons.

· Ladies, don’t forget the rummage sale.  It’s a chance to get rid of those things not worth keeping around the house.  Don’t forget your husbands.

· The Rector will present his favourite message after which the choir will sing “Break Forth into Joy”.

· At the evening service tonight, the sermon topic will be “What is Hell?”  Come early and listen to our choir practice.

· Evening supper Sunday at 5 pm – prayer and medication to follow.

· Attend early and you will hear an excellent speaker and heave a healthy lunch.  

· Low Self Esteem Support Group will meet Thursday at 7 pm.  Please use the back door.  

· The eighth graders will be presenting Shakespear’s Hamlet in the Church basement Friday at 7 pm.  The Congregation is invited to attend this tragedy

· The Associate Minister unveiled the church’s new tithing campagne slogan last Sundays:  I upped my Pledge – Up yours.


WHAT HAVE YOU LEARNED TODAY?





I’ve learned that everyone wants to live on top of the mountain, but all the happiness and growth occurs while you're climbing it.�.�.��





APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com











DATES TO REMEMBER











Pat Avery’s thought for the month…….





Horse sense dwells in a stable mind
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